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Resolution on International Convention for the Protection of All Persons
from Enforced Disappearance

In a resolution (A/HRC/7/L.31/Rev.1) on the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance, adopted by consensus, the Council encourages States that are in the process of signing, ratifying or acceding to the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance to complete their internal procedures towards those ends in compliance with domestic legislation as expeditiously as possible; encourages all States that have not done so to consider signing, ratifying or acceding to the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance; and invites States to consider joining the campaign to share information on best practices and to work towards the early coming into force of the Convention with the aim of its universality.

JEAN-BAPTISTE MATTEI (France), introducing the draft resolution, said the International Convention on Enforced and Involuntary Disappearances initiated a new concept. The future entry into force of this new international instrument depended on the good will of States. Some 20 more ratifications were required for it to enter into force. France had taken the initiative to create a group of friends to promote this instrument to ensure its entry into force as soon as possible; a public awareness campaign had also been launched in this regard, with the support of the families of those who had disappeared and civil society. At a time when the Human Rights Council decided to renew the mandate of the Working Group, the draft resolution sent a simple message to all States to accede to the Convention. The co-sponsors were fully aware that States may not be in the position to complete all necessary procedures to accede to the instrument.

